My name is _____________  and I have the pleasure of coaching your girls this season for softball along with____________________.   We are looking forward to this Spring Softball Season.
Our season will officially start after spring break and expect around 2-3 practices/week as soon as we know the schedule, I’ll get that to you. Of course, feel free to get those gloves out and start practicing a bit in the yard on the nicer day. The girls will definitely need to be practicing at home this year also.
We are asking the girls to complete this short survey to let us know their favorite positions, other positions, candy, and favorite drills, if you can send/share it with them.
https://forms.gle/YNRCPS5TeB66DrYD9
 
A couple of things for the season:
· We will be using the Game Changer App- You should have gotten an invite today. You can download on Apple and Android, all of our communication will go through there. I'll be using this for all of our games/practices/etc and you can let me know if you are going to miss a game.  This will be our primary way to communicate during the season, so I'll send messages there as well.   Feel free to invite any other relatives to join in on the app. It helps for them to know when games are moved or rescheduled.
· Team Coordinator: Our team is looking for a Team Coordinator this season, please let me know if you are interested. See the link for details.
· Face Masks – Highly recommended and required for pitchers.
· Gloves – Make sure their gloves are broken in and they can squeeze them.  We play with an 12 inch ball for Juniors, 11 inch ball for Majors,
· Bat – everyone should have a bat that meets regulations here
· Pitchers – should be practicing daily.  Here’s some drills, but YouTube of course has millions of drills too to help.
· Pitchers mound is 43ft from home in Juniors, so practice with this distance
· You can get some foam softballs to practice inside against a wall
· Catchers – also a crucial position for us as we have been stealing.  Every ball that goes past our catcher is a run/steal.  So catchers should also be practicing outside of practice.
Another fun thing to do at home are these WebGloves. We recently purchased these and I swear it’s helping all of us with our catching and it’s truly so fun.  We all look forward to playing it.  It helps with understanding that the ball should be caught with the web of the glove and how to properly turn your glove.  Highly recommend!!
 
Deadlines/Upcoming Events:
· Spirit wear is on sale until 3/24!  Get your orders in!  
· Chick Fil A Fundraiser (Team Dinner) - March 21st
· NIU Softball Game - March 30th at 1PM
· Future Rockets Day at Rocket Hill - April 6 9am
· Field Days will be held March 30, April 6, April 7 f you are around please think about coming out and helping get our field ready - More info is on our Facebook page
· Opening Day is April 22 
· CDGS Kick Off Event - May 4th  
· Picture Day - May 13 & 14
· Old Republic Fundraiser (Team Dinner) - May 21st
· Home Run Derby - July 14th
 
I’m looking forward to a great season with an awesome group of hard-working softball players!
If you ever have any questions, feel free to message me




